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Meeting notes & action points

	Title:
	The Career Development of Researchers Working Group CDR WG  

	From:
	Julie Reeves 
	Date: 
	May 15th 2013


Attendees:  Chair - Professor Rachel Mills; Professor Dan Hewak; Professor Lindy Holden-Dye; Professor Lucy Mazdon; Mr Alex Melhuish; Dr Cheryl Metcalf, Professor Graham Moon; Ms Jo Nesbitt; Dr Emiliano Rustighi; Ms Karen Proctor; Dr Julie Reeves;  Dr Joe Viana.

Apologies:  Professor Dan Bader, Dr Anna Hickman; Dr Mine Karatas-Ozkan, Professor Simon Liversedge, Dr Ash Pringle
Meeting notes:
1. Welcomes made to Cheryl Metcalf, Graham Moon and Alex Melhuish who were attending on behalf of the Faculties of Health Sciences and Social and Human Sciences, and the Diversity Team respectively.  

2. Meeting notes and action points from October 2012 reviewed and discussed.   Outstanding actions were: 
a. Action 1 – a meeting still to be arranged with FSHS (see Action Point 1 below); 

b. Action 5 - Progress on the Implementation Plan on-going, see discussion point below;
c. Action 6 – Lindy Holden-Dye and Lucy Mazdon reported that they will include teaching fellows in their remit; 

d. Action 9 – Julie Reeves presented a follow-up on the 2011-12 ‘talent management’ cohort; 

e. Action 11 – noted that Anna Hickman will join the CDR WG as a representative in the future. 

The group discussed the following:
· Alex Melhuish presented the group with an up-date on Athena SWAN.  The application process has been very revealing and useful for the academic units submitting applications.  There was a proposal from the Pilots to extend the process to Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences.  We need to make greater use of internal data and look at the distribution of staff at different levels, and the HR/Establishment project is expected to address this.  The University networks, Springboard programme, promotions programme, Action Learning Sets were all noted as successful developments in support of Athena SWAN and the Gender Equality conference will become an annual event.  There was some discussion of ‘exit interviews’ and whether or not information could be obtained from people leaving; however it was accepted that those conducting the interview would need training in sensitive matters.  It was noted that there was considerable overlap between the Athena SWAN action plan and the Concordat Implementation Plan.  See Action Point 2 below. 

· Progress on the Concordat Implementation Plan was reported as being on track for the review in January 2014, although some concern was expressed over the movement of a number of HR activities from HR staff to the ‘Academic Reward project’.  It was noted that the outcome from the project Work Streams is not expected until 2015.
Faculty Reports:
· FPSE – Dan Hewak shared a new Faculty initiative with the group, ‘The Dean’s Award for Early Career Excellence’.  The initial concept came from the Faculty Research Committee and it is open to staff levels 4, 5, and 6.  FEE and FNES will follow FPSE’s model and will introduce similar schemes; Humanities might also be interested in the model.  The group was interested to find out how the nominations went – see Action Point below.

· FEE – Emiliano Rustighi reported that the Dean had asked him to set up an Award Scheme for outstanding ECRs.  The Faculty applied for Athena SWAN in April – the outcome would be reported in September. Emiliano has been holding regular coffee mornings around specific themes – usually a maximum of 15 ECRs attend.  There have been regular requests for mentors within the Faculty and Emiliano asked about mentoring resources – see Action Point below. 
· FSHS – Graham Moon reported that Simon Liversedge has held 3 meetings with ECRs.  These had not generated as much support among ECRs as hoped and Rachel Mills suggested activity at academic unit level might be a more appropriate level for raising interest.

· Health Sciences – Cheryl Metcalf reported that the Faculty had submitted an application for Athena SWAN bronze in April.  Cheryl was aware of a mentoring programme in the Faculty but the status of it was unclear across all of the Health Sciences.  
· FB&L – no report.  Action Point below
· Humanities – Lucy Mazdon reported that she had held a social event for ECRs attended by Faculty staff and the Dean.  Lucy has met most of the ECRs individually:  this has been a productive process and has established a positive picture within the Faculty.  Most ECRs are happy, there are some issues around balancing research and teaching.  Lucy is arranging another group meeting in the Faculty.
· FNES – Lindy Holden-Dye reported that she had established ECR representatives in the 3 Academic Units and the group had met to discuss activities and needs.  Lindy is consulting with the group over the design of the Faculty implementation plan.  One outcome from the meeting was the idea for an ‘association’ and Lindy reported that she will be launching the Faculty Association at an event in June.  The Association will include postdocs, research fellows and teaching fellows.  It is early days but there is lots going on at discipline level i.e. SoNG, Chemistry and NOCs groups.
· FOM - no report.  Action Point below
· UCU – Joe Viana reported that UCU had held an event in March on fixed term contracts.  It had not been as well attended as hoped but the presentations and discussions were very interesting and useful.  See Action Point below.
· PDU – Julie Reeves reported that the Development Centre would form part of a year long programme and would fit in with the leadership strand of the PDU offer in 2013-14.  The group suggested that applications be invited from eligible ECRs and approved by the Faculty Champions – the criteria were agreed as: a member of University staff, Level 4, on a fixed term contract, 18mths to 2 years of Postdoctoral research, excellence, and aspirational leaders would be sought.  Other staff would be trained via the PDU.
· International Office – Jo Nesbitt reported on the Visiting Fellowship scheme, but noted that it was for senior staff.  The WUN Research Mobility Programme was also noted.  

	Actions
	To be completed by
	Status
	Person(s) responsible

	1)  Meeting to be arranged for RM with FSHS.
2) Concordat Implementation plan to be aligned with the Athena SWAN plan to identify common issues.  

3) The CROS 2011 report to be sent to the Deans
4) Sense check the CROS 2013 data list.

5) International Café – Joe Viana to advertise among the UCU members

6) Rachel Mills to share RIS document on advice on fellowships with WG and Alex Melhuish.
7) Dan Hewak to inform group about the nominations to the Dean’s Award

8) Pam Morgan to be asked to send out the Mentoring weblink to the group

9) Follow-up with FB&L and FOM to see how things are going.

10) Joe Viana to send PPT from UCU to group 

11) Next meeting to be arranged in the Autumn
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